EXECUTIVE MEETING

Date: Mar 16, 2013
Time: 3:00pm

Attendees



Regrets

Lloyd Donovan


Gary MacLean
Joe MacNeil



Mike Dunphy







Gary Rideout



Leo G Donovan
Jill Humphries

Ervin Roberston
Barry MacDonald

Terry Grant

Ken Doucette

Keith Hawley
Agenda Items:

1.0 Rate Proposal Update
Lloyd provided an update on discussions being held with the Park with respect to the proposed rate increases.

We have been advised that a letter would be forthcoming from the Park that speaks to the rate proposal, however, even though this letter was to be in our hands several days ago no letter has been received to date. The executive will continue to push the park for this letter.
Presently it looks like any approved rate increase would not be possible until after April 01/13. This is the date that the present rate freeze will expire.
Discussions took place asking why members aren’t allowed to purchase a season pass now in order to take advantage of the rate freeze.

The executive will draft an email to the park to go on record as requesting to purchase season passes for its membership now. The executive will advise that should the park want to delay selling passes until after the April 01/13 date that members should be afforded the opportunity to purchase a pass prior to any rate increase.

2.0 Membership Renewal
The executive was happy to report that we have 154 of our members renew their membership for 2013.
There were close to forty members who had to be contacted during the last couple of days in order to explain what was happening with respect to the proposed rates. Most thought that the proposed $1932.00 rate was firm and that they wouldn’t be renewing if that were the case. After some discussion most agreed that it would in their best interest to renew their membership.
3.0 New Members

The executive agrees that we should bring our membership back to the 160 member limit.

Terry presented the list with the people who have applied for membership. A total of fifteen people are on this list.

Based on the selection criteria outlined in our bylaws six new members were selected.

Three new members were selected under “Criteria A” as we had three juniors who had reached the age for senior membership.
The remaining three spots were filled by those applicants who met our “Criteria B”. Since there were more than three applicants who met this criteria there was a random “out of the hat” draw to fill the three vacancies. One alternate was also selected at this time.
4.0 By Law Amendment
Lloyd gave an update on the status of our pending by law amendment with respect to the purchase of a season pass as part of membership.

The question was asked as to whether there were any other changes to our bylaws that were required that we could put together and consider during the same vote.

Joe MacNeil made a motion that our present Mar 15 deadline for new members not be applied to juniors. It was suggested that a bylaw amendment that would allow any junior to join our club up until June 01 of each year. Motion carried. Lloyd to contact John Khattar and have him include this by law change as part of our pending vote.
5.0 Tournaments
Joe advised that he is receiving several calls as to the status of the Father’s Day tournament. The Lakes golf club are now hosting a tournament on the same weekend and several teams need clarification on whether or not we will be hosting . 
The executive agrees that once the letter is received from the park which responds to our rate proposal and long term agreement a decision on tournaments can be made, however, we owe it too those teams who have supported us year after year to let them know of the status of the tournament as soon as possible. 
The executive will arrange a meeting with the Park for next week and make a final decision on tournaments.
Meeting adjourned @ 4:20
